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SKAGIT COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS 
TRANSPORTATION POLICY BOARD 
MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, November 16th, 2016 
Burlington City Council Chambers 
Burlington, Washington 

MEMBERS PRESENT 
Voting Members: Mayor Laurie Gere, City of Anacortes, Vice-Chair; Mayor Jill Boudreau, City of Mount Vernon; 
Mayor Joan Cromley, Town of Hamilton; Jay Drye, Washington State Department of Transportation; Mayor Ra-
mon Hayes, Town of La Conner; Treasurer Katie Jungquist, Skagit County; Mayor Jason Miller, Town of Con-
crete; Mayor Steve Sexton, City of Burlington; Mayor Keith Wagoner, City of Sedro-Woolley; Auditor Jeanne 
Youngquist, Skagit County. 

STAFF PRESENT 
Kevin Murphy, Executive Director; Pam Carlson, Finance Manager; Mark Hamilton, Transportation Planner; Gabe 
Philips, Transportation Planner. 

MEMBERS OF PUBLIC PRESENT 
There were three individuals in attendance. 

MINUTES 
1. Call to Order: Mayor Gere called the meeting to order at 1:40 PM. 

Roll Call: Roll was taken with a quorum present. 

2. Public Comment: There were no public comments. 

3. Executive Director’s Report: Kevin Murphy noted that there will be a Farmhouse Gang meeting on December 
16th, 2016 at Skagit Station. Mr. Murphy also reported that SCOG held a regional transportation forum on Oc-
tober 25th, 2016 and 10-12 member of the public attended. 

4. Consent Agenda 

a. Approval of the October 19th, 2016 Skagit Council of Governments Transportation Policy Board meet-
ing minutes. 

Mayor Wagoner moved to approve the consent agenda. Mayor Cromley seconded the motion. The motion 
carried unanimously. 

5. Discussion Item 

a. Regional Prioritization of Human Services Transportation Projects: Mark Hamilton gave an overview 
of the human services transportation project prioritization process that has occurred over the last 
several months. The Skagit Special Needs Transportation Committee has reviewed the projects 
submitted to SCOG and has made a recommendation to the Transportation Policy Board regarding 
the prioritization of projects, using letter grades allocated by the Washington State Department of 
Transportation to SCOG. Mr. Hamilton noted that the evaluation process is a tool to inform the deci-
sion-making process and the Transportation Policy Board ultimately decides on how projects are pri-
oritized. He then explained that the committee had a split recommendation regarding projects from 
the Town of Concrete and Skagit Transit which placed fifth and eighth in the rankings, respectively. 
Some committee members said that the ranking should be followed to recommend letter grades for 
all projects, while others mentioned other factors that should be taken into account in addition to the 
evaluation criteria. 

Mayor Wagoner noted that the Skagit Transit Board of Directors had just approved a budget item to 
upgrade radios for the transit fleet yet Skagit Transit also submitted an application to have this funded 
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